
Tape 10(A) CONFERENCE COMMITTEE ON HB 2550 June 27, 1991 2:30 PM Hearing 
Room A State Capitol Building 

Members Present: Representative Delna Jones, Chair Senator Jane Cease 
Senator John Brenneman Senator Bill McCoy Representative Beverly Clarno 
Representative Jim Whitty Witnesses Present: BJ Smith, League of Oregon 
Cities (LOC) Staff Present: Jim Scherzinger, Legislative Revenue Officer 
Steve Bender, Legislative Revenue Office Marlene Stickley, Committee 
Assistant TAPB 10. SIDE A 003  CHAIR JONES called the meeting to order 
at 2:55. Referred to the Farm Use Amendments to HB 2550 and explained 
the current law would remain except for the minimum increase to $650 and 
maximum to $3,000. The farm parcel income test and indexing would be 
removed. Exhibit 1 021  JIM SCHERZINGER explained the proposed HB 
2550-B98 amendments. Exhibit 2 026  MOTION Chair Jones moved the 
committee adopt the proposed HB 2550-B98 amendments. Exhibit 2 028  
ORDER There being no objection, Chair Jones so ordered. Discussion 
interspersed. 035  JIM SCHERZINGER mentioned the proposed HB 2550-B94 
amendments are an incorporation with previously adopted amendments and 
discussed the language on page 2, line 16. Exhibit 3 055  Questions and 
discussion interspersed. 066  BJ SMITH explained the language regarding 
the notification requirements as being standard. Exhibit 3, page 2, 
lines 24-30 076  MOTION Chair Jones moved the committee adopt the 
proposed HB 2550-B94 amendments. Exhibit 3 077  ORDER There being no 
objection, Chair Jones so ordered. 

These minutes paraphrase and/or summarize statements made during this 
meetings. Text enclosed in quotation marks reports the speakers exact 
words. For complete context of proceedings, please refer to the tape 
recording. Conference Committee on HB 2550 June 27, 1991 Page 2 080  
Discussion followed. 083  JIM SCHERZINGER explained the proposed HB 
2550-B103 amendments as technical changes to the bill for language 
consistency. Exhibit 4 094  Discussion followed. 104  NOTION Chair Jones 
moved the committee adopt the proposed HB 2550-B103 amendments. Exhibit 
4 104  ORDER There being no objection, Chair Jones so ordered. io5 CHAIR 
JONES conducted administrative business. 119  STEVE BENDER presented the 
amusement device tax concept. Exhibit 5 160  Discussion followed. 169  
MOTION Chair Jones moved that the language necessary to implement the 
amusement device concept into HB 2550B be adopted. Exhibit 5 177  ORDER 
There being no objection, Chair Jones so ordered. 179  Discussion 
interspersed. 203  MOTION Sen. Cease moved HB 2550B as amended and 
concept adoption to the floor with a do pass recommendation. 214  VOTE 
In a roll call vote, the motion passed (6/0). 220  CHAIR JONES conducted 
administrative business and adjourned the meeting at 3:14. 

Marlene Stickley, Committee Assistant Kimberly Taylor, Office Manager 

These minutes paraphrase and/or summarize statements made during this 
meetings. Text enclosed in quotation marks reports the apeakers exact 
words. For complete context of proceedings, please refer to the tape 
recording. Conference Committee on HB 2550 June 27, 1991 Page 3 EXHIBIT 
SUMMARY 1. Farm Use Amendments to HB 2550, LRO, (See Exhibit 5 from 



6/21/91 Conference Committee Meeting) - HB 2550 2. Proposed 
Conference Committee Amendments to HB 2550-B98, 6/25/91 - HB 2550 
3. Proposed Conference Committee Amendments to HB 2550-B94, 6/24/91 - 
HB 2550 4. Proposed Conference Committee Amendments to HB 2550-B103, 
6/26/91 -HB 2550 5. Amusement Device Tax Concept, LRO, 6/27/91 - HB 
2550 

These minutes paraphrase and/or summarize statements made during this 
meetings. Text enclosed in quotation marks reports the speakers exact 
words. For complete context of proceedings, please refer to the tape 
recording. 


